Intellectual Freedom Committee
Sunday, January 21, 2012
Attending:

Members:
Steve Irving (chair), Theresa Liedtka (vice-chair)
Board Liaison:
Maggie Farrell
ACRL Liaison:
David Free

Guest:

Catherine Soehner, Kelly McElroy
NOTE:
Program Proposals for ALA 2013 due May 1, 2012

Introduction
Minutes approved

Intellectual Freedom Committee Status:
· Background: A few years ago ACRL went through a strategic planning process and started looking at sections, interest groups, discussion groups, and committee.    Over 50 committees that are tracked.  Looking for best practices.  How committees could support work of the strategic plan.  Last midwinter started talking about committees.  In the Fall the Board looked at assortment of scenarios and presented a proposal at the end of November.  Gather more feedback.  Will vote on it tomorrow and then move ahead with the Appointment process.   

· Original Proposal:  Disband IFC.  However, the Board thinks the individual who represents ACRL to ALA would continue and would communicate directly with the Board.  Also considered a discussion group to help with education and advocacy.  The thinking was the Board could respond faster, tighter communication.  Board received lots of discussion and input about IFC.  
· Current Proposal: Board is now recommending that the IFC continue with a new charge, though the work would not change.  However the Board would like a Task Force to look at options, a longer time frame, probably a year or two.   Same approach for Ethics.  Options: continue, create a board liaison, create a joint committee that looks at values (bill of rights, DRM, privacy, etc), someone to monitor and education librarians on these issues.  Strong support from the Board for a Task Force to look further.   The feedback has really informed the Board.    The intent was not to say we don’t support intellectual freedom, more about the work that needed to be done and how to do it efficiently and effectively.  Ensure the communication and education is flowing as it was not.  No communication with the Board.  Board is not going to tell the Task Force what they want to see, they want to see a variety of options, and include Pros and Cons.  Could be a different outcome for each group. 
· Miscellaneous:

· Tighter communication is the goal.

· ALA IFC Office is working on a resolution from REFORMA about Tucson public schools.  
· Jim Kunh is working on it  

· Board liaison role varies, some do it for one year, and then another person did it for six years.   

· Some options will be suggested, but others are welcome and it is not restrictive. 
· Steve Bell will start to make appointments just after ALA.  

· ALA and governmental relations committee are doing this as well 
· Outcry may have been more personal

· Is ALA IFC actually doing all this tracking?  Answers seem to be yes.

· What does the IF Round Table do?

· Perhaps the Task Force needs to look at all the IFC groups and chart the interaction.
· Lousy survey response is surprising.
· In the interim the IFC will just go about its business.

· Most ALA divisions have an IF Committee or a Liaison to ALA

· Intellectual Freedom is distributed and tangled topic in ALA and other places.

· Barbara Jones, head of ALA IFC Office

· Not able to attend.  Is an ALA staff member, and then she works a Committee.    

To do:
Steve Irving to suggest names to Stephen Bell.

To do:
Steve Irving ask Barbara Jones to document how IF is structured throughout ALA.

Updates:
Tom Lipinsky – gave a presentation, wrote a book on licensing and privacy issues with vendors on how varying licensing can be.

Program Ideas for Annual 2013:
· Who is educating staff and students about IF?

· What is Intellectual Freedom?

· Privacy (did something similar recently at ACRL)
· Some ILS allow patrons to keep their check-outs 
· Zine to educate 

· Confidentiality – ex. Storage books – must submit name to get out of storage, we still grapple with these issues. 

Continue to discussion online with Committee.
Blog:

David we could use ACRL Insider to get IFC information out.   Maybe a post one a month?  Less or more?  Previous discussion centered around asking one individual to do this (non-committee member) or should each committee member be responsible for one post a year?   

To do:
IFC need to decide who and how to populate the blog

